Election Commission
City of Aurora, Colorado
September 21st, 2022
6:00 p.m.
Virtual Meeting

Call to Order: Scott Irvin called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Roll Call: City Clerk Kadee Rodriguez called roll

Members Present: Scott Irvin, Molly Barrett, Bill McCartin, Lori Gimelshteyn, Mike Seufert
Staff Present: Kadee Rodriguez, City Clerk; Dave Lathers, Assistant City Attorney

Approval of Agenda: Scott Irvin motions to approve the agenda, Molly Barrett seconds.
Motion passed.

Approval of Minutes: Bill McCartin motions to approve the 8-17-2022 minutes, Scott Irvin
seconds. Motion passed.

General Business:

Discussion of Intergovernmental Agreements for Coordinated Elections:
Kadee gave a general overview of what intergovernmental agreements (IGAs) and
voting service and polling centers (VSPCs) are and reviewed the drop box locations
for elections. She explained the IGA for Arapahoe County was amended by council in
July to add 3 additional city voting locations and they will be reviewed in upcoming
years. Scott questioned which VSPCs do not have drop boxes. Kadee confirmed it is
only the Murphy Creek location. Scott asked if a drop box location can be added at
Murphy Creek and further discussion was had regarding the Murphy Creek voting
location. Kadee confirmed that she will update the commission on the Murphy Creek
location when she meets with Arapahoe County for the new IGA. The IGAs for the
coordinated elections were reviewed and discussed.

2023 Ward Redistricting Update: Kadee provided the commission hyperlinks for
each county (Douglas, Adams and Arapahoe).

2022 Special Municipal Election Update: Kadee provided the commission with an
updated calendar, ballot questions and their history, and ordinances that were
approved.

Miscellaneous Items:

Arapahoe County Commissioner Redistricting Update: Kadee gave a quick
update on the Arapahoe County Commissioner redistricting process and will bring
back more information once they are farther in the process.

GERP: Bill stated the General Employees Retirement Board (GERP) has an upcoming
election and vote and they need someone from the Election Commission to certify
the results. Scott Irvin and Molly Barrett confirm that they can be a part of the
certifying process.



Adjournment: Motion by Scott Irvin to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Bill McCartin.

The meeting is adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Scott Irvin, Chair



